Minutes of Pike Road Town Council Regular Meeting
Monday, March 11, 2024|6:00 PM
Pike Road Town Hall

Mayor Stone called the meeting to order at 6:01 PM. Counciliman Myers opened the meeting in prayer. Mayor Stone
led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call: Council members present were Angie Bradsher, Chris Dunn, Doug Fuhrman, Chris Myers, and Rob
Steindorff. A quorum was noted.

Consideration was given to the minutes for the regular meeting on February 28, 2043. Councilman Steindorff made
a motion to accept the minutes as presented, Councilman Dunn seconded. Unanimous consent was given. The
minutes were accepted as presented.

Reports

Planning

Chairperson of the Planning Commission, Chris Dunn, reported that the Planning Commission meeting the previous
week lasted only 7 minutes and had one Preliminary/Final Plat which was approved.

Senior Planner, Darrell Rigsby, gave a brief update on the Comp Plan Update process. Rigsby noted that it should
be an 8-10-month process and they are working on focus groups then will schedule area specific meetings which
will be public. He also discussed the methods of notifying the residents/public once the meetings have been set. It
was confirmed that at the least it will be in the weekly newsletter, on the website and posted in our usual posting
locations.

Old Business

There was no old business.

New Business

The first item of new business was Ordinance 2024- Annexation of Vaughn Road @ Outer Loop.
Senior Planner, Darrell Rigsby presented the overview of the case. There was discussion about if the landowner
owned the property surrounding this parcel. Councilman Dunn noted that the map in the packet showed the
surrounding property owners. This is considered the first reading of the ordinance and will be on the next meeting
agenda.

The last item of new business was Resolution 044-2024 Street Lights-Everley Subdivision. Mayor Stone noted
that this was the first lighting agreement for the new subdivision and was the same as all the others. Councilman
Dunn made a motion to adopt Resolution 044-2024 Street Lights-Everley Subdivision, seconded by Councilman
Steindorff. The vote was unanimous, without a vote by Mayor Stone. The resolution was approved. (Resolution
044-2024)

Other Business

Councilwoman Bradsher noted that she had several items to discuss. 1. Congratulation to Katy Brasfield on being
selected in the Top 40 Under 40. 2. Where are we on the school board interview questions. 3. She was contacted by
PRS tennis coach about the choice of nets. 4. MCSO Foundation Golf Tournament that was shared with her by
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Lieutenant Thompson. Mayor Stone noted that we are so proud of Katy Brasfield for being honored for her hard
work. Councilman Steindorff noted that he had received input from Dr. Lankford on the questions and would be
updating them. Mayor Stone asked Councilwoman Bradsher to share any correspondence about the tennis courts
with Lisa Burke, Town Clerk and she would share with Brad Flowers and the contractor. Stone also asked Bradsher
to share the MCSO information so that Clerk Burke could share with the mayor and council.

With no further business at hand, Councilwoman Bradsher made a motion to adjourn at 6:20 PM. Councilman
Fuhrman seconded the motion. Unanimous consent was given. The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

@QQ 1) (Dhake

Lisa W. Burke, Clerk
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